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Minutes of the LIHNN Coordinating Committee
Held on Wednesday 8th November at 10:30-14:30
UCLAN, Preston
	PRESENT
	Mike Hargreaves (CHAIR)
Kathryn Graham (KG) (SECRETARY)

Mary Hill (MH)

Susan Smith (SS)

Paul Tickner (PT)

Gil Young (GY)

	APOLOGIES
	Vicky Bramwell (VB)

Michael Cook (MC)

Kieran Lamb (KL)

Katie Nicholas (KN)
Debra Thornton (DT)


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	3
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the previous meeting
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING AND ACTION LOG
“GY to update group on shared searches at next meeting” – GY reported back on progress, working group has been set up, containing Michelle Maden, Gil Young, Paul Tickner, Megan Benson, Jane Roberts, Vicki Ferri, Olivia Schaff and Michael Reid; meeting has been scheduled for January to discuss implementation

“GY and Chair to reach out to Julie Spencer regarding LIHNN/public library relations” – GY received no reply from Julie Spencer regarding this; NB. GY received a phone call from Julie Spencer after the meeting, a meeting is to be arranged for January 2018

“Chair to email Lisa McLaren regarding previous years’ Christmas cards” – action carried forward from previous meeting, to now be arranged by SS and MH (as discussed in the actions for section 9. LIHNN Christmas Study Day)
	GY to report back on January meeting with Michelle Maden and shared searches group at February meeting
GY and Chair to arrange and meet with Julie Spencer, to report back at next meeting

	5
	TREASURER’S REPORT
MH and KL are now full signatories to the LIHNN account, with full management rights to the online account

The majority of libraries have made their LIHNN membership payment for the year 17/18; SS still anticipating six further outstanding payments

SS is still facing issues where finance departments have not updated their records since Eileen Hulme

	SS to email Treasurer’s report to group
KG to include Treasurer’s report in minutes

	6
	HCLU/K4H UPDATE
HCLU: GY now based at Piccadilly Place, Manchester, and job title has now been changed to ‘NHS LKS Development Manager – North West’ to reflect equivalent roles in the Northern network
KN and Emily Hopkins are now a part of the HCLU team; their roles have evolved and they are now responsible for Knowledge Management across the entirety of England, rather than the NW alone

HCLU have recruited Sharron Cox as the new office manager, based at Bridgewater, to fill the vacancy left by Andrea Guest
LQAF reviews have been completed and the letters should be out in late November/early December; overall results are good and there were some very good examples of services provided for public, patients and carers

Events: CPD Motivation and Engagement course to take place in Manchester on Thursday 9th November; three Library Assistant Study Days to take place between now and late January (21/11/17, 13/12/17 & 18/01/18); Getting the Most out of a Conference session to take place Thursday 25th January)
K4H:
Update emailed from GY to KG after the meeting:
“The best place to keep in touch with information and progress on the Knowledge for Healthcare Framework is the blog - http://kfh.libraryservices.nhs.uk/ Recent additions to the blog include The Evaluation Framework - http://kfh.libraryservices.nhs.uk/ef-intro/ and The Current Awareness/Alerting Services Directory - http://kfh.libraryservices.nhs.uk/current-awareness/”

	GY to email K4H update to KG
KG to add K4H update to minutes

	7
	GROUP UPDATES
Greater Manchester: update emailed from MH to KG after the meeting:

· “Met 10th October

· Are going to have a rotating yearly chair. Year 1 role of vice chair; year 2 chair. Each service will be expected to take their turn

· Have agreed a redesign of the current GM page on the LIHNN website

· Services fed back on their local development

· February meeting will be around public Libraries and the health offer”
Cheshire and Mersey: group have not met for a while, with the most recently scheduled meeting being cancelled; SS is hoping to meet with Victoria Treadway to discuss a plan of action regarding the group’s inactivity

CPD Committee: group met last in October; all upcoming courses were mentioned in circulated HCLU bulletin
Full update emailed from GY to KG after the meeting:

“The annual report for 2016-17 is now available on the LIHNN website. This is a joint report with the North East and Yorkshire & the Humber.

 

The following events have taken place

Completion of the scanning and synthesising courses
LIHNN/HCLU Briefing including LIHNN AGM 
Mobilising Evidence and Organisational Knowledge
Health Information Study Day 
University of Manchester Library Visit 
Library Managers Meeting

 

Feedback from all events was positive. Presentations from the LIHNN/HCLU Briefing, the Health Information Study Day and the Library Managers Meeting are openly available.

Bookings are now open for the following:

· LIHNN Motivation and Engagement with Claire Bradshaw - 9 November 2017 - Manchester - Manchester
· LIHNN Library Assistants Study Day - Thinking Differently and Building Confidence with Claire Bradshaw - 21 November 2017 (Liverpool) / 13 December 2017 (Manchester) / 18 January 2018 (Lancaster)

The following events are at the planning stage:

· Christmas Study Day - 5 December 2017 – Warrington
· Library Managers Meeting - 6 March 2018

· Big Day Out Up North - March 2018 (joint event with the other Northern networks - considering Newcastle)

· WebEx's on patient and public information - dates tbc

· 1/2 day on using grey literature - date and location tbc - Kieron Lamb

· Getting the most out of conferences to include writing abstracts and bursary applications, doing posters, how to network etc – 25

· January 2018 - location tbc - Lisa Jeskins

· Critical Appraisal courses – Spring 2018”

Clinical Librarians: brief report on the group’s last session which took place in September; the group’s next meeting is scheduled for 01/12/17 which will likely be PT’s last meeting as co-chair; discussion arose concerning the future of the group, in light of a few of the co-chair’s decisions to step down

GY mentioned hope of gaining feedback from the group regarding the upcoming MOOC Critical Appraisal module
Newsletter: update submitted by KN in her absence from the meeting:

“We are asking for articles for the next issue of LIHNNK-Up.  With the approach of Christmas, we are especially interested in articles with the theme of gifts. 

What gift would you like from your Trust?

What gifts have we got to give to other people?

What would you do with the gift of an extra day a week?

Articles on other themes are also welcome.

The closing date for submissions is the 30th November.
Please email submissions to lihnnkup@lihnn.nhs.uk”

	MH to email GM group update to KG

KG to include GM update in minutes
GY to email CPD report to KG
KG to include CPD report in minutes

	8
	WEBSITE
GY met with KL and Joel Kerry to discuss the proposal for a singular Northern network website. This would include consolidating existing blogs, wikis, website, etc, into one website; the proposal suggests that each network and group is responsible for their own sections of the website; branding for the new, joint website will need to be considered; GY will discuss with Newsletter group where they will sit within the new website; it was discussed and decided that the Coordinating Committee will be responsible for ensuring that people are maintaining and updating their sections, in the first instance

The website working group contains: GY, KL, Joel Kerry, Rebecca Stevenson and Stephen Dodd


	GY to discuss website implications of singular website with Newsletter group

	9
	LIHNN CHRISTMAS STUDY DAY
Discussion arose regarding the “escape the room” portion of the Study Day; it was decided that a committee member will be assigned to a table each to monitor the progress of the groups and later report back on their teamwork and group dynamics
	GY and SS to discuss practicalities of the ‘escape the room’ activity

GY to email SS with final numbers for the Study Day once finalised

GY to invite Chairs from other networks to the Study Day

SS to email LIHNN groups requesting short update for Christmas cards
MH to arrange Moonpig Christmas cards featuring group updates

	10
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
No other business raised

	

	11
	DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 21st February, 10:30am – 12:30pm, Preston
	


	LIHNN Christmas Study Day – Quality Awards Entrants

The nine entries submitted for consideration where individually scored by the committee members prior to the meeting. The scores of the six members present (CHAIR, KG, MH, SS PT, GY) were combined with the scores of KN and DT, who’s scored were submitted prior to the meeting. These eight sets of combined scores lead to the following three entries becoming the three Quality Awards finalists:

John Bramwell – Pennine Acute – V-Care Online Learning Portal 
Emily Hurt – Lancashire Teaching – Information Literacy Workshops for Radiographers
Katie Nicholas – Health Education England – The Armed Forces Champion Resource
The following six entries will be features as Three Minutes of Madness:

Mary Hill – The Christie – Books for Patients
Mary Hill – Greater Manchester Health Libraries – GM e-book collection
Tim Jacobs – The Christie – Citation Management Sessions
Victoria Treadway (x3) – Wirral University Teaching – Randomised Chocolate Trial, Evidence Bites, and Care Certificate Support Workshop




________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Kathryn Graham
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Date 13/10/2017












Version 1
These minutes are an accurate record of the meeting subject to amendments agreed at the subsequent meeting.

